From: <u>Clerks@vauqhan.ca</u>
To: <u>Britto, John</u>

Subject: FW: Official Plan Amendment File:I OP.19 011, Zoning bylaw Amendment File Z .19.033

Date: Friday, July 10, 2020 8:59:40 AM

COMMUNICATION - C102 CW (PH) - July 13, 2020 ITEM # 2

From: Diego muzzatti

Sent: Thursday, July 9, 2020 9:34 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Fw: Official Plan Amendment File: I OP.19 011, Zoning bylaw Amendment File Z

.19.033

Sent from my BlackBerry — the most secure mobile device — via the Bell Network

We of Riverside Dr are very disturbed and very much opposed to this application that requests re designation of portions of the subject lands that are currently zoned valley lands and protected by conservation authority is absurd.

These lands currently and have been historically rich with species of tree, plant, honeybees and animals. Home to Blue Herons, beavers, salmon, muskets, and a variety of rare birds, deer and rabbits. As a resident of Woodbridge for 49 years I have noticed a resurgence of wildlife specific to this area. The trees and cleaner river :ave become an excellent source of oxygen and breeding grounds for this resurgence The wildlife sightings in this area have become priceless on the young and old in the Pine Grove area. To encroach or Be abutting this lands and distrub all we have left of once pristine valley lands so that an optimistic out of town developer is able to increase margins is simply irresponsible. How would would this even be considered 20 years ago. Please consider the future generations of this sanctuary and the one's that are currently provided this natural reality that is truly for everyone's benefit. Please decline this request and save our valley lands.

D. Muzzatti

Sent from my BlackBerry — the most secure mobile device — via the Bell Network